Dear Dr Watson,

I am glad to have your letter of May 5th shating that the Social Science Research Council has awarded you a Post-doctral research training fellowship for work in this Laboratory. It will be important to consider to what lines of study you intend to devote the year available. The basic sciences with which we are concerned are statistics and genetics, since these seem to be fundamentally important as foundation for anyeffective human studies. A section of the Department is specially concerned with serological tests, while others are interested in metrical and supposedly racial characteristics.

Your colleagues as voluntary workers next year will be rather strongly mathematical in previous training, and I think we should consider, at the end of September, what courses of lectures would best meet the requirements of the group.

I enclose copy of the lectures schedule published in the College calendar, which gives information on the courses which have been given in previous years.

The fees payable are: Entrance Registration Fee £2.2.0
Composition Fee (to include lectures)
17.17.0.
Use of calculating machines 4.14.6
Total £24.13.6

Yours sincerely,